



DRAGONBOAT SA RC MINUTES

8pm Thursday 23 November 2023
At Aquatic Meeting Room / Zoom

1 MEETING OPEN – 8pm

2 PRESENT:

- | | | | |
|--------------|---------------------|---------------|-------------------|
| ▪ ASA 3: | Sigrid Thompson | ▪ KIDS 1: | Nil |
| ▪ ASA 2: | Apology | ▪ KIDS 2: | Nil |
| ▪ ACDC DF 1: | John Holland | ▪ Mannum 1: | Jason Kuhlmann |
| ▪ ACDC DF 2: | Chris Wood | ▪ Mannum 2: | Julie Metcalfe |
| ▪ AP 1: | Kearney Sieberhagen | ▪ PBs 1: | Neil Parker |
| ▪ AP 2: | Jeremy Smith | ▪ PBs 2: | Apology |
| ▪ BSD 1: | Lyn Payne | ▪ PDs 1: | Tenielle Stokes |
| ▪ BSD 2: | Apology | ▪ PDs 2: | Robyn McKenzie |
| ▪ BRs 1: | Apology | ▪ SADA 1: | Margaret Davidson |
| ▪ BRs 2: | Nil | ▪ SADA 2: | Heather Wingard |
| ▪ BWR 1: | Nil | ▪ Subsonix 1: | Ronnie Lane |
| ▪ BWR 2: | Nil | ▪ Subsonix 2: | Mario Ferrari |
| ▪ CC 1: | Marcia Dunne | ▪ Waiwilta 1: | Nil |
| ▪ CC 2: | Yvonne Watkinson | ▪ Waiwilta 2: | Nil |
| ▪ CDs 1: | Brigitte Chapman | ▪ WWs 1: | Veronica Maidment |
| ▪ CDs 2: | Roylene Nixon | ▪ WWs 2: | Nil |
| ▪ DAA 1: | Jo Hamlyn | ▪ VPs 1: | Nil |
| ▪ DAA 2: | Lynsey Johnson | ▪ VP 2: | Nil |
| ▪ DAPL 1: | Apology | ▪ VDs 1: | Rob Bowen |
| ▪ DAPL 2: | Nil | ▪ VDs 3: | Bron Bowen |
| | | ▪ DBSA SC: | Pat Doogue |

APOLOGIES:

- | | | | |
|-----------|---------------|----------|--------------------|
| ▪ ASA 1: | Steve Holt | ▪ VDs 2: | Maxine Timbs |
| ▪ ASA 2: | Mary-Ann Holt | ▪ PBs 2: | Sharon Etherington |
| ▪ DAPL 1: | Sandra Jansen | ▪ BSD 2: | Sandy Beagley |

The meeting was chaired by: Pat Doogue (Sweep Committee Coordinator) with an Acknowledgement of Country given.

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Agreed that the Minutes of the previous meeting held 8 November 2023 be accepted as a true and accurate record. **Action: Marie #329**

4 BUSINESS ARISING – ACTION ITEM STATUS

ACTION ITEMS – NEW				
NO	NEW	DUE	WHO	STATUS
316	Upload RC Minutes from 9 October 2023 meeting.	ASAP	Marie	Done
317	Send email to clubs re Sun 25-Feb regional training day as to what kind of activities they would like.	ASAP	Julie	Done
318	Seek feedback from Clubs re their training requirements once gantry is installed.	ASAP	Julie	Done
319	Follow up Chief Official re penalties not being imposed for Peter Bristow for those crews not going out / back between yellow buoys.	ASAP	Julie	Done
320	Retrieve the tail from ACDC Aurora paddler for presentation to the correct last place 'non qualifying' crew at next DBSA event. ▪ Noted tail is now located on top of DBSA #3 locker.	Dec race day	Chris	Done

321	Set some criteria for the Peter Bristow event for review prior to next season.	Mar '24	DBSA	Ongoing
322	Send out email (21 st Oct) to Clubs and RC delegates to encourage them to register by 27 November for Lunar New Year event.	16-Nov	Julie L	Done
323	Follow up offline with Subsonix (Mario) re comment made about some wrong crew compositions for AMG.	ASAP	John	Ongoing
324	Update Task List & Club Rotational Roster and circulate.	15-Nov	MA & Marie	Done
325	Set date for AusDBF Level 1 Coaching course in 2024 so that EOIs can then be sought.	Jan	John	Done
326	Distribute information on what is planned for the R&R Training event at Mannum in January. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Noted Pat Doogue will be making a site visit this week. ▪ Details of the event will be sent out by 3 December. 	30-Nov	Mannum (Jason K)	Ongoing
327	Circulate email reminder to metro clubs re limited training on Sat due to Rowing SA around the island event and to stay in the basin preferably.	ASAP	Marie	Done
328	Advise who will be coordinating next Dec race day.	ASAP	DBSA	DBSA
ACTION ITEMS – ONGOING				
300	Relocate x2 boats from Aquatic Reserve to Torrens for ACDC Nov event.	11-Nov	ACDC	Done
308	After gantry is installed look into options for lighting at Boatshed when day light savings ends (nights are darker).	Apr '24	DBSA	Ongoing

5 SEASON 2023/24

5.1 Sat 18/11/23 – Wallaroo Marina Challenge

5.1.1 Feedback

- The event was fun and catering, toilets, officials all good.
- Some small initial technical problems in hearing the Starter.
- Gale force winds arriving late in the day saved the race day.
- Noted there was some confusion with the B-Grade racing results due to operator error in not sorting the results which meant some of the times transferred to the Add Times sheet went to the wrong Clubs. It was soon revised with a correct version circulated.
- Comment made that PDs were a non-qualifying team as they borrowed a Sweep and already had one. Noted this had been brought up at the C&S meeting with consensus being there was no issue with that.
- Question asked if there was a separate C&S meeting held before the 1000m race with the response was that there was.

5.1.2 Chief Official's report

- Tabled as read.

5.1.3 Task List – any changes?

- Agreed to change the setting up of the Start line to Copper Coast and note that both the Start and Finish Lines are kept by Copper Coast in their clubroom. **Action: Marie #330**
- Noted there were no weights for the Start or Finish Line.

5.2 Sun 03/12/24 – Race Day #3 – 10s&20s over 500m

5.2.1 Planning

- The race categories were discussed.
- Noted John Holland would work with Margaret Davidson on the Race Draw.
- Noted Chris Wood would prepare the Task List and Club Rotational Roster.
- Noted Mary-Ann Holt would prepare the Volunteers & Officials List.

5.2.1 Sweeping up requests

- ACDC: Cassidy Burns – Premier up to Senior A – approved.
- BSD: Robert Voss – Premier up to Senior A – approved.

6 DBSA

6.1 First aid course – on hold

Noted there is a new hybrid course being offered which is yet to be reviewed by the Board and individuals can undertake the course elsewhere in the interim and seek the 50% subsidy (up to \$80) from DBSA.

6.2 AusDBF Level 1 Coaching Course – Sat 3 & Sun 4-Feb '24

Noted has been rescheduled and registrations are to be done via RevSport.

6.3 Regional Training (morning/afternoon) – Sun 25-Feb-24

Noted regional Clubs have been requested to provide details to DBSA of what they would like included on this course.

7 AusDBF

John Holland advised he would be standing down as President and from the Board at the AGM on Saturday.

8 SAFETY

Neil Parker advised of an incident at the Peter Bristow Long Course event when their Sweep was injured with a Sweep oar to her stomach and a report had been lodged.

Pat Doogue advised that Sweeps need to look behind them when reversing and reminded Clubs not to push a boat out without the Sweeps' okay.

9 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- Noted car parking will be limited going forward on race days whilst the car park across the road continues to be unavailable due to the building works. Chris Wood advised she would be following up with the Council what was happening over there and whether in the interim parking would be allowed on the grass areas currently not allowed. Suggested Clubs look to carpool in the interim.
- Noted EOI to be sent to Clubs seeking interest in training on how to do a race draw to be delivered by John Holland. Noted there was some interest expressed by attendees at this meeting.
Action: Chris #331
- John Holland advised that there were two dragon boats still located at Angle Park which need to be relocated to Aquatic and cleaned up. Neil Parker offered to follow up their relocation.
Action: Neil #332
- Noted one boat still needs to be relocated to Torrens boatshed after the December race day.
Action: Chris #333
- John Holland advise that the gantry system was in place and DBSA would be purchasing some new pulleys as the old ones were somewhat rusty. It would allow for x13 boats to be stacked.

Agreed to send email to Clubs advising that John will provide training on the use of the gantry system on Tuesday night at 5:45pm. **Action: Marie #334**

- Clubs asked to utilise the boats on the grass first and then look to relocate them in the shed afterwards.
- Reminder given not to use boats #1 which are the first two on the lawn closest to the boatshed as they are undergoing maintenance.

10 NEXT MEETINGS 2023/24

Thu 11-Jan	Race day #4	BSD
Tue 30-Jan	Race day #5	DBSA
Wed 21-Feb	Race day #6	SADA
Wed 13-Mar	States	DBSA

11 CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 8:47pm.